
TOWN OF TRION 
                                        COUNCIL MEETING 

                                       February 22, 2024 
 

 

COUNCIL PRESENT: Mayor Pro Tem Mickey McGraw, Jeff Wilson, Don Harris, 

Becky McWhorter, and Dustin Rosser. Mayor Lanny Thomas was not present.   

 

VISITORS PRESENT:  Nicole Rosser, Justin Lowe, Brandon Croy, David Gilleland, 

and Missy Duncan.     

 

Mayor Pro Tem opened the meeting with prayer. Then, Don Harris led the group in the 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Mayor Pro Tem McGraw asked that the Agenda, January Minutes, and December 

Financial Reports be approved by general consent. Passed unanimously.   

 

Old Business: 

 

Mayor Pro Tem McGraw advised that we had no old business. 

 

New Business: 

 

Street Department: Replace contract and part-time work force with a full-time 

employee. 

  

Mayor Pro Tem McGraw advised we would like to replace contract and part-time 

summer help with a full-time employee. Don Harris made a motion to approve this 

employee change.  This motion received a second from Dustin Rosser. Passed 

unanimously.           

 

Public Safety: Amend the Code Enforcer’s Contract work from one day a week to 

two days a week and increase $1,000 per month.  If approved, approve the Code 

Enforcement Job Description.   

 

Mayor Pro Tem McGraw advised this would amend the code enforcers contract work 

from one day a week to two days a week with an increase of $1,000 per month. If we 

approve the increase, we need to approve the Code Enforcement Job Descriptions. After 

much discussion, Jeff Wilson made a motion to accept and approve both the increase in 

hours and pay along with the job description with a second from Don Harris. Passed 

unanimously. 

 

     

 

 

 



Council and Mayor Comments:     

 

Jeff Wilson – I really appreciate you all from Missy Duncan, fire department, police 

department, to maintenance.  Thank you all for all you do. 

 

Becky McWhorter – I just want everyone to know I appreciate all of you and the job you 

are doing.   

 

Dustin Rosser – I appreciate the invitation to the Veterans Committee and on February 9th 

the fireman’s banquet.  I got to attend and take my father who was once the Fire Chief 

and it was fun getting him out with the guys.  I appreciate all of you and the jobs you do 

and especially Missy for always helping me out. 

 

Don Harris – I appreciate what everyone does and you all work together as a great team.  

Also, the Trion boys lost last night, but the Trion girls won, and they get to play 

tomorrow night here so y’all come out and support them.  The Veterans Ceremony is 

going to be on May 25th.  We have been working on getting the program together.   

 

Mickey McGraw – Thank you Chief for how you went out and handled the Tatum Road 

issue.  You did a great job.    

 

At 6:10p.m., a motion was made by Don Harris and seconded by Dustin Rosser to 

adjourn.  Passed unanimously. 

 

 

 

 _________________________________             ______________________________ 

                MAYOR                                                           MAYOR-PRO TEM 

 


